At a Senate Commerce subcommittee hearing on Wednesday all five Federal Trade Commissioners pressed Congress for authority to regulate the nation’s largest telecommunications providers in an effort to shield consumers against aggressive telemarketers and questionable billing practices. Draft legislation that would grant much of the FTC’s request focuses on funding for new consumer protection measures, and does not seek to involve the commission in telecommunications merger and competition proceedings, which are currently decided by the FCC in consultation with the U.S. Justice Department. But Mozelle Thompson, one of two Democratic commissioners on the FTC, said he hopes the commission can use the added authority to weigh in on competition proceedings within the telecom sector. Consumer groups support the FTC move, arguing that the agency responsible for policing the industry - the FCC - has failed to crack down on carriers accused of billing consumers for unauthorized services and “slamming,” the illegal practice of changing a consumer’s telephone service without permission.  [SOURCE: Washington Post, AUTHOR: Brian Krebs]

(http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/articles/A14569-2002Jul16.html)
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